
From: Tandem Tower 3 Strata Council President <tandemtower3president@gmail.com>  
Sent: Sunday, October 24, 2021 7:59 PM 

To: Clerks <Clerks@burnaby.ca> 
Subject: Request to install bollards in no parking space at 4162 Dawson Street 

Dear Members of the Traffic Safety Committee, 

My name is Martin Kendell, and I am the Strata Council President of Tandem Tower 3 at 
4182 Dawson Street in Burnaby. I am writing this letter in reference to a previous 
decision by the Public Safety Committee from January 16, 2019 (letter is attached). 

At that time, we expressed the concerns of the residents of the Tandem properties at 
4118, 4178 and 4182 Dawson Street. We requested the removal of some of the metered 
parking on the south side of Dawson Street immediately west of the driveway to 
increase sight lines of drivers turning out of the driveway. 

The Safety Committee recommended that two parking spaces be removed to increase 
the sightlines of those coming out of the driveway. Only one of the metered parking 
spaces ended up being removed by the City of Burnaby, but we didn't pursue this issue 
further at that time as we felt that one space being removed was better than no spaces 
being removed at all.  

We now have a situation where food delivery drivers and couriers are illegally parking in 
the no parking space and impeding the view of those trying to turn left out of the 
driveway. This is a major safety hazard as there are two lanes of traffic heading 
eastbound on Dawson Street, and the driver must move their vehicle halfway into the 
curb lane of traffic in order to see if the coast is clear to make a left turn. 

We would like to request that bollards be installed in the no parking area directly in front 
of 4162 Dawson Street in order to stop vehicles from illegally parking there and 
impeding the view of people coming out of the driveway. Bollards have been installed in 
front of 4248 Dawson Street to stop people from parking in the Fire Zone and we would 
like to see something similar be installed in the no parking space in front of 4162 
Dawson Street. 

Thank you for your consideration on this matter. 

  

Sincerely, 

  

Martin Kendell 

Strata Council President, Tandem Tower 3 
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